
FUN ‘N SUN MEETING, MARCH 6, 2023 
 

Committee members present: Cathy Landry, President; Tamara Milliard, V-P; Pam Knudsen, 
Treasurer; June Post, Secretary; Members at large Susan Wszalek, Diane Adler, Lanette Breault, 
Julie Wold. 
 
Following the weekly announcements, the Fun ‘n Sun meeting was called to order shortly after 
9:00 a.m. on March 6, 2023 by Cathy Landry with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Minutes of the 
February 6, 2023 meeting were read by Sue Wszalek.  Bill Ewald asked for a correction of his 
name.  Ed Landry moved to accept the minutes, and Judy Hoffman seconded. Motion passed. 
 
Treasurer Pam Knudsen reported a cash balance of $303.97 and $16,394.72 in checking.  There 
are currently outstanding charges on the credit cards of $1592.68. Bob Spangler moved to 
accept the treasurer’s report; seconded by Ron Wszalek. Motion passed. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 
Jan Pratt was able to obtain a reduced price of $650 for the new Kitchen Aid mixer which has 
not arrived yet. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Ed Landry introduced one new proposal.  He asked for a sum of approximately $748 to be used 
for repairs to the shuffleboard courts.  Norm Milliard III moved to fund the proposal and Bob 
Spangler seconded. Motion passed. 
 
MORE: 
 
 
The elder Norman Milliard announced that one of our members, Julie Stolwitz, died this past 
week.  There were many comments of appreciation for Julie, who had worked at Disney World 
for about 18 years.  She paid for the automatic handicapped doors that were installed from the 
pool patio entrance, for the flower garden near the dump station, worked hard in the 
clubhouse library, and made many donations to the park. 
 
A motion to adjourn was made at 9:38 a.m. by Phoebe Bollin, seconded by Ron Wszalek. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
June Post 


